
 

     This newsletter is a publi-
cation of the Vernon L. Nash 
Antique Auto Club of Fair-
banks, which is the most 
northern region of the Antique 
Automobile Club of America. 

     Where source permission is 
not cited with an article, material 
may be reproduced if credit is 
given to the author, the source is 
cited as being this publication, 
and we are provided a copy at 
vlnaacf@gmail.com. 

     If you have material you would 
like to contribute, please contact 

our editor, Rick Larrick, at the 
club email address : 
vlnaacf@gmail.com 
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Nash’s News  

2016 

Antique auto news from Alaska’s 

largest car club and most  

northern region of AACA 

See Page 2 

Be sure and answer the on-line survey before January 5th! 
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My New Year’s resolution is to help all my friends gain ten pounds so I look skinnier. 

Above: Joyce & Paul Tekin greet the Binder 
family as they arrive and register at the party 
for gifts, etc.   

Right: Members enjoyed the social hour time 
with a chance to meet and greet others and 
catch up with old friends. 

Below: Dave Hobson chats with  Peter Lund-
quist as the line behind them waits at the bar. 

Above, to right is tree hugger Theresa Chase in her Christmas camo. 

Above, left: Names and jingles were part of the fun as planned and car-
ried out by Joyce and Paul Tekin, as seen in the next two photos. 

Left: The Northern Strings again entertained us during the social hour 
with holiday music of the season. 

Opposite, top left: The Westmark again put out a hearty buffet dinner. 
(And Paul Tekin kept us on good behavior by allowing only one table at 
a time to go up for the buffet…) 



Stop looking at me when people say “Out with the old!” 

MISBEHAVE 
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Photo by Scott Grundy 

Annual Charity Gift 

Presented 

Melinda Harris presents the annual Vernon L. Nash An-
tique Auto Club Charity Award $1000 check to Pete Pin-
ney, the Executive Director of the North Star Community 
Foundation for the infrastructure and ongoing work of the 
Foundation in assisting civic groups in the Fairbanks area.  
There was a more expansive article by Melinda on the 
North Star Foundation in last month's “Nash’s News” on 
page 11. 

We did have a business meeting, as President Mike Lecor-
chick, right above, presided.  At upper left, Treasurer Wilma 
Vinton reported, and lower left, Secretary Donna Wojciechowski 
did find pen and paper to take minutes. 

John McCarthy (inset right) showed slides of the 
2018 Raffle Car and explained many of the details 
on this mildly customized car which the Club will 
give away next July at the picnic after the Golden 
Days Parade.  Tickets were distributed to mem-
bers to officially kick off their sale. 

Elves this year for the Chinese style Gift 
Exchange were (at left) Jeff Creamer and 
Willy Vinton.  The Gift table (above) had 
gifts arranged for “Him” “Either” or “Her”.  
The rules of the gift exchange had many 
folks “stealing” more desirable gifts from 
others before “going to the table” to un-
wrap one.  See cover photo for more fun. 



• Tuesday, January 9th:  Board Meet-
ing, Sourdough Sam’s 6:30pm (most 

have dinner before) 

• Thursday, January 11th: Membership 
Meeting, AK Buffet 7pm (most have 

dinner before) 

• Sunday, January 21st: Garage Tour 

@ Ralph Moore’s (see ad pg. 9) 

• Wednesday, January 10th: Member-
ship Meeting, 7pm Day Break Center: 

Installation of Officers 

• February 8th—10th: AACA National 

Meeting, Philadelphia, PA 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 1 2 3 4 5 Last day for 

Events Survey 

input! 

6CarsNCoffee 

9:00—11:00am  

Bentley Mall 

7 8 9Board Meet-

ing Sam’s Sour-
dough 

10 
 
 

11Member-

ship Meeting   

AK Buffet 

12 13CarsNCoffee 

9:00—11:00am  

Bentley Mall 

14 15 16 17 
 

18 19 20CarsNCoffee 

9:00—11:00am  

Bentley Mall 

 

 

21Garage Tour - 

Ralph Moore’s  

1pm - 3pm 

22 23 24 25 26 

 

27CarsNCoffee 

9:00—11:00am  

Bentley Mall 

28 
 

29 30 31   
 

         January, 2018 

http://fairbanksaaca.org/calendar/vlnaacf-calendar/ 

Vernon L. Nash Antique Auto Club 
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Antique Auto Mushers 

 

National AACA Events 

Newsletter submission deadline is always the 20th 

of the month.  Send in your Member ads., events, 

notices, and articles to vlnaacf@gmail.com 

DUES 
Dues are now  PAST DUE for the 
2018 year.  Dues are to be paid by 
December 31 for the following year.—
If not paid by the January Membership 
Meeting, an additional $10 fee is 
charged.    

Individual dues are $55.00 

 $40.00 for National AACA (paid 
through our local club), and 

 $15.00 for local dues . 

 

Joint Membership dues are $70.00 

 $40.00 for National AACA (paid 
through our local club), and 

 $30.00 for local dues for you and your 
associate or spouse. 

  

Please pay promptly. 
The Link to the on-line Events Survey was in the email to which this 
newsletter was attached.  Please take the time to answer the survey. 



                    As we are about to embark on a new 
year, I’d like to congratulate Ralph Moore and 
Carl Westphal on their election to the 
VLNAACF Board of Directors.  I would also like 
to thank outgoing directors Paul Tekin and 
Charlie Bourque for their service.   

                 There are many people to thank for the wealth and variety of car 
club activities that were scheduled this past year.  If I tried to make a list 
I’d inadvertently leave someone out.  So, to all of those that stepped up 
and volunteered the time to organize these events, I thank you.  Howev-
er, there are two club members that I believe deserve special recognition 
for the work they do…Rick Larrick who gathers news, then organizes, 
assembles and publishes our award-winning newsletter…and Rochelle 
Larson, membership coordinator, keeper of the logo items the club sells, 
and coordinator of the raffle ticket sales.  These two also find time to plan 
and organize an event or two.  To Rick and Rochelle, Thank You. 

                 I know that our fair-weather driving season is short and we all have 
other activities we feel the need to do during this time… but I felt that 
some of the events last year were not very well attended.  This observa-
tion was also expressed to me and other board members.  In an effort to 
understand what you as members feel is important and what type of ac-
tivities interest you, a survey is included in this month’s newsletter.   

          Please take the time and make the effort to respond so that we 
know what is important to you.  The results will be considered during the 
event planning for the upcoming year.  Event planning for 2018 will be 

done by your Board of Di-
rectors and submitted to the 
membership at the Febru-
ary membership meeting.   

 

President 

Mike Lecorchick 
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President’s 
Headlights  

 - Mike Lecorchick 

 SUNSHINE REPORT: 
 
There were no requests for 
cards this month.  Good 
news! 

 
 - Tracy McLeod 

Tracy McLeod is the Sunshine 
Contact. Please send her an e-
mail if you know of a club mem-
ber who could use a little 
"sunshine".  
 
e-mail: tksplits@yahoo.com .   
For a postal mail address con-
tact Tracy or a Board member. 

 

JANUARY  

ANNIVERSARIES 

  8 - Diana & Mike Lecorchick 
19—Rhonda & John Morgan 

JANUARY 
BIRTHDAYS 

  6 -  Dave Rockney 
10 - David Hobson 

16 - Marnie Lambert 
22 - Bernie Saupe 

Birthdays and Anniversaries are 
only listed for paid-up members 

for 2018.    

   A U-Tube Video Link: 

The Link to the on-line 
Events Survey was in 
the email to which this 
newsletter was attached.  
Please take the time to 
answer the survey. 

If clicking the photo doesn’t work, type in the link: 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nq2jY1trxqg 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=nq2jY1trxqg
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A resolution I can keep: Be fatter, older, and lazier this year. 

                      

        Mike Lecorchick, President 

        Scott Culbertson, Vice President      

        Wilma Vinton, Treasurer                  

        Donna Wojciechowski, Secretary 

        John McCarthy, Director 

                 Jeff Creamer, Director 

                 Melinda Harris, Director 

                 Ralph Moore, Director 

       Carl Westphal, Director 

 

Thank you to the outgoing directors. 

 

OLD BUSINESS: 

 

     Most Improved Vehicle - Willy Vinton 

handed out the most improved vehicle 

award to Dale Oines for his Ford pickup. 

 

NEW BUSINESS: 

 

     Charity Donation - Melinda Harris in-

troduced to the club, Pete Pinney, from 

the North Star Community Founda-

tion.  This is the organization that re-

ceived the club's charity donation this 

year.  Pete is the executive director and 

gave a talk on what their mission is and 

how our donation will be used. 

 

A MOTION WAS MADE BY JEFF CREAM-

ER AND SECONDED BY RALPH GLAS-

GOW TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 

6:25 p.m.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 

  - Donna Wojciechowski, Secretary 

President Mike Lecorchick brought the 

meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 

 

There were 82 members present. 

 

A MOTION WAS MADE BY THERESA 

CHASE AND SECONDED BYJILL LAR-

RICK TO ACCEPT THE MINUTES FROM 

THE NOVEMBER MEMBERSHIP MEET-

ING.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY 

 

The BOD minutes were read by Wilma 

Vinton. 

 

Treasurer's Report - The treasurer's re-

port was given by Wilma Vinton.  A MO-

TION WAS MADE BY PAUL TEKIN AND 

SECONDED BY JEFF CREAMER TO AC-

CEPT THE TREASURER'S RE-

PORT.  PASSED UNANIMOUSLY. 

 

Membership Report - Rochelle Larson 

reported we have the same amount of 

members as last month with 1 new 

member. 

 

EVENTS: 

 

     Raffle Car - John McCarthy gave us 

an update.  The car is a 1986 Chev Ca-

maro, Custom. It is a 6 cylinder, 5 

speed, with shaved door handles, out-

side mirrors removed, camera in the 

dash, new wheels and tires, sequential 

tail lights & gun metal gray.  There has 

been only one owner and the car has 

always been in Fairbanks. 

 

The annual meeting next year will be 

December 9, 2018. 

 

The 2018 BOD was introduced by 

Mike.  The new board members are as 

follows: 

VLNAACF Annual Meeting Minutes 
December 10, 2017 
 Location -  Westmark Hotel 

Member Ads 

MOST IMPROVED  
VEHICLE AWARD 

 

Dale Oines was not able to make 
the Holiday Party, but was the win-
ner of the 2018 Most Improved Ve-
hicle Award for his great job in re-
storing his 1942 Ford Pickup.  We 
will be working with Dale on a future 
article about his restoration work. 

FORD GUY WANTS CHEVY PARTS:  
Wanted: 1950 Chevrolet parts, fend-
ers, doors, body trim for a Styleline or 
Fleetline.  Contact John McCarthy 
347-5056 

FOR SALE: 
1976 VW 
Westfalia 
Camper Van.  
“Runs and 
drives good; 
just needs a 
new coat of 
paint!”   Asking $3500  - Call Marlen Pruett 
907-322-0674 

Dale Oines photo 

The Link to the on-line Events 
Survey was in the email to which 

this newsletter was attached.  Please 
take the time to answer the survey. 

LOOKING FOR: A ‘60 Jaguar XK or a 

60’s Astin Martin DB6.  Any color.  Call 
Amy Pohl at 479-9453 or email:      
 ladyash117@gmail.com  



EDITOR’S LEFT (on) 

BLINKER 

- Burma Shave (1955) 
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The handle on your recliner does not qualify as an exercise machine. 

NATIONAL NEWS 
Reprinted with permission 

You should attend a National 
AACA Meet in 2018! 

Mel Carson, 
AACA Secretary/Treasurer  

 

It is a fact that a large number of AACA members 

have never attended a National AACA Meet. There will be at 

least seven National AACA Meets in 2018. You can review 

the list and locations under Calendar of Events in the current 

issue of Antique Automobile. Depending on the Meet location, 

you can get an up close look at between 200 and 1,400 

AACA eligible vehicles. 

Many of these Meets are within a reasonable driving 

time for a large number of members. You would have the op-

portunity to view the car of your dreams or satisfy your plan to 

obtain that certain car. Either way, you gain much needed 

information and satisfy your desire to have more knowledge 

about the antique vehicle hobby! Plan now to attend a Nation-

al AACA Meet in 2018 – you will enjoy the experience. 

 

Feb 8-10 ● Annual Meeting ● Philadelphia, PA 
 

April 5-7 ● Southeastern Spring Meet ● Charlotte, NC  
 

April 19-21 ● Western Spring Meet ● Tucson, AZ  
 

May 11-12 ● Central Spring Meet ● Auburn, IN 

 

May 31-June 2 ● Annual Grand National ● Greensburg, PA  

 

June 25-29 ● Eastern Divisional Tour ● Lock Haven, PA  

 

July 11-14 ● Eastern Spring Meet ● Gettysburg, PA 

 

Aug 20-24 ● Reliability Tour ● Geneva, NY 

 

Sept 12-15 ● Central Divisional Tour ● Texas Panhandle, TX  

 

Sept 16-22 ● Glidden Tour ● Twin Falls, ID 

 

Oct 10-13 ● Eastern Fall Meet ● Hershey, PA  

 

Oct 21-26 ● Founders Tour ● Metropolis, IL  

 

Nov 5-9 ● Sentimental Tour ● Natchez, MS 

                  Please take the notice about the Fire 
Extinguisher Recall below seriously.  I had 
seen it several times and did nothing.  Then, 
when I was going to re-publish it from the 

notice put out by AACA, I decided to check.  We have sev-
en extinguishers, three of which are Kidde, and two of the 
three Kidde were verified as on the recall list and I sent in 
the form to have them replaced. 
                 The Kidde were all the plastic handle type - the kind 
many of us in the club carry in our cars.  The recall is be-
cause there is a high possibility that when called into use 
they can clog or fail to discharge rendering them useless.  
One person has died when the extinguisher failed to work 
in a car fire.  Many others have lost property.    Rick 
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I rolled over my 401K into the football pool. 

By Scott Grundy 

The 2018 Adventure Before 
Dementia Tour (ABDT) will be a real 
dandy!  We’re going to Kodiak – 
Alaska’s Emerald Isle!! For extra 
fun, we’re joining our Anchorage 
compatriots, the Antique Auto Mush-
ers of Alaska (AAMA), to spend 
three fun-filled days touring Kodiak. 
Our caravan will depart from Fair-
banks on Friday morning, June 15 
and return the following Friday, June 
22.  

There is much to see and do 
in beautiful Kodiak. Most exciting is 
the AAMA members have access to 
the state’s satellite launching facility 
and our nation’s largest U. S. Coast 
Guard base; we will receive informa-
tive tours of these and other very 
interesting facilities! We will also tour 
the Ft. Abercrombie Historic Park 
(WWII defense site & museum), 
drive to the base of wind turbines 
atop highly scenic Mt. Pillar, visit a 
saltwater fishery research center, 
browse local museums, drive scenic 
roads to beautiful coastal bays, and 
more.  

The ABDT is organized to facilitate you driving your vintage vehicle, but as usual – join the fun and drive any-
thing you wish! Two days of highly scenic transit are planned to and from Homer. We will overnight in Wasilla. But you 

do not have to caravan with us. Just meet us in 
Homer. We will depart Homer on the morning of 
June 17 for a daylight (whoopee!) sail to Kodiak. 
Then we’ll depart Kodiak on the evening of June 
20 for an overnight return to Homer. If you wish to 
visit longer in Kodiak and/or Homer to go fishing 
or whatever, feel free to do so! 
 The 2018 ferry schedule was just announced so 
there’s plenty of berth and cargo space available. 
But space can quickly fill to capacity mainly with 
commercial vehicles now, and later with private 
(tourist) vehicles. So, it’s essential to reserve 
space on the ferry NOW for you and your vehicle. 
You can always cancel later but understand a 
graduated cancelation fee is applied except in the 
event of an emergency. Just don’t miss this won-
derful opportunity to join the fun and also to get to 
know some terrific Anchorage folks. Contact me 
(Scott Grundy) by email for reservation details at 
sgrundy55ply@gmail.com or Rick Larrick at lar-
rickrick@gmail,com. 

 

Trip will have opportunities to tour the Russian Orthodox Church, museums, etc. 

The Grundys in 2010 with the satellite launching tower in the far background. 

Photo by Scott Grundy 

Photo by Scott Grundy 

mailto:sgrundy55ply@gmail.com


 
Volume 47, Issue 1 

Page 9 

Automobile  
Repairshop Short 

Cuts 
These short cuts and repairshop kinks 
are taken from the 1918 book of the 

above title as published by the U.P.C. 
Book Company 

Resolved:  I will always replace the gas nozzle before driving away from the pump. 

100 years ago this month:  

Articles from the pages of 

the Seattle Star: 

January 21st 1 - 3 PM 

This month’s Garage Tour is hosted by Ralph Moore. 

PLACE: Ralph’s Garage, 1211 Brock Rd., North Pole 

TIME: 1 PM until 3 PM on  SUNDAY, January 21, 2018 
 

Garage Tours are arranged by Board Member John McCarthy.  Contact John if you wish to host a tour of 
your garage.  Image licensed from Shutterstock; signed model and property release is on file. 

Jan 19, 1918 
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Never put off until tomorrow what you will forget in an hour. 

With this newsletter you received a link to an on-line survey.  Please use the on-line link to provide your an-
swers to the club.  PLEASE DO IT NOW.  A summary of the on-line answers will be presented to the Board on 
January 9th, and at the Membership Meeting on January 11th.  The Board will use these survey answers to plan 
the 2018 Event Calendar, which will be published in March.  If you cannot use the on-line survey, you may print 
and fill out the survey using this page.  If you do, then please deliver it Larson’s Locksmith by Friday, January 
5th (paper form answers may not be included in the summary until after the January meeting, and answers 

submitted after January 5th will not be included at all).   



 
Volume 47, Issue 1 Page 11 

1904 Compound Postcard  

Advertisement   
The only remaining Compound  is at the Fountainhead Auto Museum here 
in Fairbanks. 

My wife still hasn’t told me what my new year’s resolutions are. 

Chance Encounter 
By Scott Grundy  

 
As I departed an automotive parts store in mid-

August, I spied two bearded chaps parked in a heavily laden 
TR3. I stopped and inquired about their story. I’m pleased I 
did…. 

            I learned it was a father and son team, John 
Perry and son Abram, who were on a great road adventure 
from the lower 48 in their 1958+++ Triumph. “Pluses” because 
the vehicle was highly modified with a TR4 engine, Toyota five 
speed transmission and many other more modern parts to ren-
der the vehicle capable of reliably driving long distances at a 
relatively high rate of speed. I have an extensive list of modifi-
cations if you’re interested. A phenomenal vehicle indeed! 

Their objective was to head north to cross the Arctic 
Circle. They were delighted when I provided lots of pertinent 
details about our club’s recent Adventure Before Dementia 
Tour (ABDT) up the Dalton Highway. I encouraged them to go 
all the way to Prudhoe Bay and take the tour out to the Arctic 
Ocean. They tried, but the snow and ice they encountered in 
the awesome Atigun Pass in the Brooks Range (130 miles 
north of the Arctic Circle) convinced them it was prudent to 
return south. 

They returned to the crowded 48 via the Parks, Glenn, 
Tok Cutoff, Top of the World, N. Klondike and Cassiar High-
ways. They logged 10,000 miles on this tour and said, “Having 
driven dang near as far NW as possible in the Northern Hemi-

sphere, next 
year the TR3 
may go to Nova 
Scotia - NE as 
far as possible!” 
   

Recent-
ly they con-
firmed they plan 
to drive the 
Trans-Labrador 
Highway – the 
longest (750+ miles) and most remote gravel road in N. 
America. They’ll likely head to South America after that. What 
wonderful memories this father and son team are building. 

Abram is an adventure tour guide and holds several 
records for long distance canoe trips, hikes, etc. Check out 
his website for photos at www.abramwashere.com. His ex-
ploits in a TR6 and involvement rebuilding British sports cars 
can be viewed in a web search of the “Moss Motoring Maga-
zine”- view archived issue two of 2016 and issue one of 
2017. Their run to the Arctic Circle will appear in a future is-
sue of the magazine.  

Now I’m thinking outside the box about our ABDT 
destinations. Perhaps we should tour Canada, the lower 48, 
make a run to Tierra Del Fuego the southern-most point in 
Argentina, or?? I’m joking, but cars are made to be driven 
and vintage rigs are so much fun! Please consider joining our 
tour to Kodiak next June.  

Photo ©  Free Line Creative, used with permission 

http://www.abramwashere.com


NEXT MEETINGS  
 The Membership Meeting is Thursday, January 11th - at the 
AK Buffet.  Meeting starts at 7:00 pm, with dinner before (most 
members arrive about 6:00 pm). 

 

 The Board Meeting is Tuesday, January 9th —  at Sam’s Sour-
dough .  Meeting starts at 6:30pm, with dinner before.  Board 
Meetings are open to members. 

    

VLNAAC Website:  http://fairbanksaaca.org CONTACTS: 
President Mike Lecorchick 322-7525 Mike.lecor@gmail.com 

Vice-President Scott Culbertson 978-0061 srculbertson@alaska.edu 

Treasurer Wilma Vinton  388-7766 vlvinton@gmail.com 

Secretary Donna Wojciechowski 490-6740 culligan@gci.net 

Director (past President) John McCarthy 347-5056 gt500@acsalaska.net 

Director (term expires 2019) Ralph Moore 347-1675 flatheadv81947@gmail.com 

Director (term expires 2019) Carl Westphal 322-1760 westphal78@hotmail.com 

Director (term expires 2018) Melinda Harris 378-6744 mharris907@gmail.com 

Director (term expires 2018) Jeff Creamer 378-9061 jcreamer@gci.net 

Membership Chair Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 

Merchandise Rochelle Larson 590-8593 rochelle1987@hotmail.com 

Newsletter Rick Larrick 457-4344 larrickrick@gmail.com 

Website Michael Farrell 328-8434 mrfarrell2@alaska.edu 

Sunshine Club Tracy McLeod 456-7877 tksplits@yahoo.com 

2018 Most Improved 

Vehicle - Dale Oines 

 

Dale Oines photo 

mailto:ronandnancy@gci.net
mailto:sdculbertson@gci.net
mailto:rochelle1987@hotmail.com
mailto:rochelle1987@hotmail.com
mailto:crlarrick@alaska.net

